St. Luke’s Men’s Club

General Meeting of the St. Luke’s Men’s Club

September 15, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 7 PM by Mike Raign, President.

The opening prayer was led by Nat Chavez in the absence of chaplain Larry Fuentes.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Steve Sanchez.

Welcome New Members and Guests:

There were two representatives from UTSA that were invited by Steve Kelly. They were John       Blackwell and Patrick Prenlergast. Steve Kelly announced that there were two raffle items        brought by the two guests one of which was a gym bag. Steve Kelly also announced that tickets       for the UTSA versus UT El Paso game were on sale for anyone who wished to buy some. 

Birthdays for September: 

Seven members stepped up to the front and the club sang happy birthday to them. Each was           presented with a strip of eight tickets for the raffle by John Martinez. 

Introduction of the Cooking Team:   Mike Lutz

Mike Lutz headed the cooking team and introduced all those involved:  David Keller, Ike Eisenmenger, Benny De Los Santos, Ben Olenick, Homer Fetzer, John Colannino, and Elizandro De Los Santos.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting: Gilbert Ortiz

Minutes of the previous meeting were sent to John Harding who in turn distributed the             minutes to all members. There being no objection, the minutes were accepted.

Treasurer’s Report: Joe E. Groff

The Treasurer’s report was posted on the website for all members to review and also a copy of       the Treasurer’s report was handed out at the general meeting. There being no objection to the         treasures report, it was approved.

Club Correspondence: Gilbert Ortiz

No correspondence was reported.

Reports Of Appointed Officers:

Budget and Finance: Larry Ridder had no report.

Chaplain Larry Fuentes was not present, therefore, no report was presented.

Inventory Control:    Rico Silvas stated that tickets for the steak dinner for October’s General       Meeting were for sale. The tickets are $10 now and $15 in October.

Procurement: Russell Phillips had no report.

Membership:     Todd Shannon announced again that it was only five dollars for membership       and receipts are provided to those who pay. Further, he stated that Mike Raign recruited two       new members.

Reports of Standing Committees:

Communications:     Henry Garcia had no report.

Webmasters:     John Hardin was not present. Todd Shannon announced that John Hardin       accomplished several changes to the website. Additionally, Shannon is taking care of 404       errors on the website.

Christian Services:     Wallie Fields announced to the membership all those members who are in    need of prayer. He listed the following, William Cooper, Rudy Hernandes, Manuel Ibarra who       recently underwent gallbladder surgery, Scott Ingram whose brother was diagnosed with            leukemia, Robert D. (Bob) McGrady and John Colannino. He thanked Homer Fetzer, David           Keller, Ralf Meneses and Larry Fuentes for all they do to help him.

Entertainment:      It was stated that the dove hunt was very successful. The Remington shotgun     870 was won by Tom Frankie and the second shotgun was won by Greg Phillips. There was a        lot of good food and a profit of $700 was made.  Additionally, Steve Kelly made a statement         about the UTSA football and tailgate planned outing. He stated for those who have already            bought tickets he will have a special raffle at the end of the meeting for the two gifts that the          two UTSA guests brought today. He announced that the menu will consist of pulled pork and        all the fixings. He also announced that in order to have a tailgate party we must have as close to 50 people as possible. We still have more tickets for the game. The game will be on October 25,    2014.

Public Relations:      Stephen Chavez stated that the information on the new officers went to the     printers.

Benevolence:      Ralf Meneses spoke again concerning the vote we had last month for $900 for     the seminarian that is assigned to St. Luke’s Church. A total of $1200 was sent to the business       office.  $300 had previously been sent to the business office that had been approved by the executive board. In addition a $300 out of cycle request from San Fernando Cathedral       Health Fair is being worked on. Further, Ralf Meneses mentioned that there were thank you notes  from people whom we have given donations to.  It was mentioned at this time that father Jim        Barlow has requested that the club sponsor another seminarian dinner.

Wild Game Dinner 2015:      Don O’Brien was not at the meeting today. 

Reports of Special Committee Chairman:

Scholarship:      RC Contreras had no report.

Nominations:     No report.

Audit:      Paul Biever, no report

Reports of Ad Hoc Committee Chairman:

Local Attire:     Todd Shannon no report

Welcome Weekend: Matt Mora/Rico Silvas no report.

Parish Festival:      Rico Silvas stated that Mike Raign has tickets for the Parish Festival which      are six dollars in advance and eight dollars on the day of the festival. There was a discussion about who will spearhead cooking the chicken and sausage and it is believed that George Delgado will spearhead this venture again this year. Rico Silvas also stated that at next month’s meeting there will be 15 extra steaks that will go to the first 15 people who buy them. This is all that will be available so he encouraged those who are interested to pay for their steak at this time.

Unfinished Business:

None

New Business:

None

Announcements for the Good of the Club:

None

Raffle: John Martinez

      1) Ticket number one winner David Keller

      2) Ticket number two winners Everett Elstak and John Donnellan

      3) Ticket number three winners Roy Lopez and Fred Wood.

      4) Ticket number four winners Carlos Portales, James Benavides. and Everett Elstak.

      5) Ticket number five winners Duffy Bowen, Richard Zamora, and Lou Rangel.

Special Raffle: John Kelly

      1) Roy Casares

      2) Peter Brinkley

Motion to Adjourn: A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 PM by Mike Mery and seconded by John Donnellan.  Motion carried.

Nat Chavez led the membership in the closing prayer.

